



Grand Knight John Haug, Sr.



Faithful Navigator George Friedel



Ladies Auxiliary President Kathy Mangi



Columbus Home President Walter Bruch

#### Dates to Remember

Sept. 7— Labor Day Parade

Sept. 11 — Family Picnic
Oct. 1 & 2 — Tootsie Roll
Drive

### Knight News

#### A Word From the Grand Knight

elcome to our three new members, Phil Szymarek, Ken Gray, and Brian Hay. We hope you get active and we see you around the hall. Thanks go to Deputy Grand Knight Dave Ramey for running the July 27th meeting and District Deputy Dave Cruse and the degree team for handling the 1st degree.

We had three Priests and two Deacons at the August business meeting which was really impressive. Hopefully when Father Jeff gets his Mother settled in, he can start joining us. I'm shooting for a new record of four priests at one meeting.

I reviewed our fiscal 2009/2010 year end status with our Treasurer Bill Rotter and we are starting to make some progress. We're making the turn in the right direction and need to stay on course. If you're interested in the outcome, see either one of us for a brief verbal review.

The Family Picnic is scheduled for September 11th. Rusty Stiller (Première Sound), who does the Special Olympics dance, is DJ this year for the dance portion. I'm sure he'll have a lot of fun stuff for the adults and kids when he performs. The signup sheet is in the Council room. See the ad in this newsletter for all the details.

I don't have much to write about this month as I was on vacation and spent two weeks fishing with my lovely wife Vickie. Hopefully we're going again for another week in September. I can't figure it out but she's been out fishing me lately and always gets the bigger ones. I don't know if it's because I'm busy manning the boat and tying her lures or what's going on. I do know if she keeps it up she's going to get a new nickname, "Anchor".

See you at the club,

John Haug, Sr.

#### KC Meeting Attendance/50-50 Winners & Losers

June 22, 2010

Warren Bequette won the 50/50 drawing and Gordon Whitecotton failed to win the attendance drawing.

July 27, 2010

New Member Phil Szymarek won the 50/50 drawing and Ron Briddick failed to win the attendance drawing.

#### August 10, 2010

Andy Mathes won the 50/50 drawing and Steve Jansen failed to win the attendance drawing.

#### From the Faithful Navigator

e are now officially installed as officers for the fraternal year of 2010-2011. We have the same officers that we had last year. The installation was conducted by Worthy Past Master James DeRuntz of this Assembly. Master Dean Saltz was unable to attend because of a conflict with his work schedule.

On behalf of the Assembly I was presented with a commemorative plaque from Supreme Knight Carl Anderson and Vice Supreme Master Lawrence Costanzo for our significant contribution of \$1,000 toward the successful campaign for the Knights of Columbus Incarnation Dome fund. The letter is posted on the bulletin board and the plaque will soon be hung in the Council Room.

Thank you to the twelve Sir Knights who stood Honor Guard at St. Mark's Church in Venice last Sunday at a Mass honoring the deceased members of St. Mark's and deceased people from Venice during the past year. Our next scheduled Honor Guard will be August 28th 4:30 pm at St. Mary's in Madison for the Communion Mass and dinner.

I am very grateful to Sir Knight Gene DeRuntz for arranging to have 10

Chalices delivered to the Passionist Monastery in Chicago, Illinois. Gene's son, Phillip, lives in Chicago and he delivered them for us. Thank you Gene and Phillip. The Chalices engraved with 10 of our deceased members names will be distributed by the Passionist's to be used by their Missionaries around the world. Most of them will be sent to India and Africa. I chose the Passionist Order as Brother Norbert, my deceased brother, was a member of the Passionist Order.

The fourth degree is sponsoring a St. Louis Cardinal vs Pittsburg Pirate ballgame September 27, 2010. Cost will be \$15.00 per person. See sign-up sheet in Council Room for the details.

No donations over \$500 to be voted on in September.

Vivat Jesus

George Friedel, Faithful Navigator







#### **Honoring Those Who Serve**

The 4th Degree Knights of Columbus would like to honor those family members who are so proudly serving in our national defense. Jeffery Bilyeu, SPC, Army, South Korea; David Breeden Jr., Airman 1st Class, Air Force, North Carolina; Lee Brown, Master Sergeant, Army, Ft. Hood Texas; Jon P. Connolly, Major, Marine Corps, Afghanistan; Darrel D. Eickoff Jr., CW2, Army Reserve, 739th Eng. Co. (MRBC), Joint Base Balad, Iraq; Scott Griffin, Sergeant, Army National Guard, USA; Evan Jones, 2nd Lt., Marine Corps, Quantico, VA; Stephani Luebben, Captain, Air Force, F.E. Warren AFB WY; Jason Scaturro, Sergeant, Army, Iraq; Brett Taylor, PFC, Army, Ft. Drum NY; Gregory Voloski, Chief Petty Officer, Navy, San Diego, CA; Chris Wilbur, SPC, Army, Afghanistan.



Commemorative Plaque Presentation by Past Master James DeRuntz at the 4th Degree Installation.

#### From the President of the Ladies Auxiliary

would like to welcome back the Ladies Auxiliary members after their short, hot, summer reprieve. I also want to thank you for your faith in me as your new President.

We have a brand new member, Ruth Carr. She is a parishioner of St. Elizabeth parish. Welcome, Ruth! We are proud to have you as a member.

The Good Samaritan House has asked for prayer partners for the families staying there. They have 10 families and would appreciate your prayers. Thank you Flo Moore and Cleo Schnefke for already signing up to be prayer partners. Ladies, please consider signing up—a small card with kind words would brighten anyone's day. Call me (931-7800) for the form.

The Ladies Auxiliary is working with Catholic Charities to help a family in need of assistance after losing everything in a house fire. A shower will be held at the September meeting. The family consists of mom, dad and three children with another one due in October. A tentative list of needs for the family includes: mom—medium or large after pregnancy, dad—2X shirts and

pants 34, 11 year old boy—32-34 pant, large shirts, medium boxers, and size 8 shoe, 3 year old boy—wears 4T clothing and is in pull-up diapers, an 18 month old boy with a shoe size of 5, the new baby will need all the newborn basics. They are renting a house and basically need everything to furnish it. Some lamps, a twin size bed with sheets and pillows were donated. Please call Karen Costello at 977-1194 for a list of furniture and complete list of family needs.

The KC Picnic is Saturday, September 11th. If you are planning to attend, could you please bring cookies or brownies.

Ladies, please don't forget to be brainstorming about new fund raisers.

**Adoration** is held every Wednesday at St. Elizabeth's from 9:00 am-7:00 pm and at St. Mary's from 9:00 am—3:00 pm. Please try to spend some time with Our Lord and let us remember that His Blessed Mother, Mary, was the first *Tabernacle*.

AD MAJOREM DEI GLORIAM Kathy Mangi, President

#### From the Financial Secretary

lease welcome the three new members of our council Kenneth Gray, Brian Hay, and Phillip Szymarek. Our total membership now stands at 572. Just a reminder that the MRLD drive is coming up soon. We need everybody help to make our quota. Please sign up when the sign-up sheets come out. Also let me know of any address changes.

Richard Haack, Financial Secretary 931-5340



Hats off to Rich Horbelt, Gene DeRuntz and Andy Yurko for delivering the donated items to the Quincy Veteran's Home.

Thanks, guys!!





# Thank you Nancy Diak

For Years of Service
Sincerely,
Ladie's Auxiliary Members



# amily Picnic September 11, 2010 2:00 - 10:00 pm

#### Schedule of Events

Outside games of Closest to the Pin, Fishing Derby, Hoosier Golf, Washer Tournament, Frisbee Golf, etc. begin at 2:00 pm.

**Bounce houses** and **face painting** for the youngsters in the gym.

Music provided by Première Sound (Rusty Stiller) 6:00 pm—10:00 pm.

Family drawing at 8:00 pm.

Picnic style supper served 5:00–6:30 pm with hot dogs available throughout the day.

Sign up is in the Council Room. Last day to sign up is September 6, 2010.

Cost is \$2.00 per person with children 12 and under free

Each family is welcome to **bring brownies or cookies** to share.



Tootsie | Roll Drive - October 1 & 2

Please sign up in the Council Room.

## SEPTEMBER 2010

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
			1	5th Degree Workday	3 Wilbur/Alsop Bingo Team	4
5 4th Degree Bingo	6 Labor Day & Parade	7	8	9 5th Degree Workday	10 Petty Bingo Team	11 FAMILY PICNIC 2:00—10:00
12 4th Degree Bingo	Columbus Home Meeting 7:00 pm	14  KC Business  Meeting  7:30 pm	15	16 5th Degree Workday	17 Friedel Bingo Team	18
19 Softball Team Bingo	20	21 Ladies Auxiliary 4th Degree Meeting 7:30 pm	22	23 5th Degree Workday	24 Dillier Bingo Team	25
26 4th Degree Bingo Newsletter Items Due	27	KC Social Meeting 7:30 pm	29	30 5th Degree Workday		er 1 & 2 Roll Drive

Email newsletter articles or digital pictures to <a href="news1098@gckc.org">news1098@gckc.org</a> Newsletter publishers Vickie & John Haug. Newsletter available online at <a href="http://gckc.org">http://gckc.org</a>

Knights of Columbus ♦ 4225 Old Alton Road ♦ Granite City, Illinois 62040 ♦ 618-877-4250